...................................

IN THE SPOTLIGHT:

The Gautrain Bus Service Survey

ta in the Gautrain bus service
survey, The link 1o the survey | wided
N this newsietter, Would It not make
if Thatchheld
2 became ane of the mutes of the
Gautrain buses and mini-buses? Let us
make our voiuce be heard!
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From the Estate
Manager’s Desk

Thatchfield Estate had a busy year with a lot of challenges.
City of Tshwane [COT) continues to disappoint when it comes
to the defivery of services to our Estate, The infrastructure within
our Estate belongs 10 the COT, Therelore, the maintenance and
upkeeping therao! must be done by the municipasty,

The THOA staff had to help with repairs where we could. We helped with potholes,
stormwater drains, road maintenance, and water meter holes dug up for repairs
by Tshwane. Residents driveways were repaired by the THOA, as the quakity of
workmanship from Tshwane laft some residents unhappy.

| have always been fair in my comments, and | must admit that there were also
sanior managers within the City of Tshwane Centurion Depo who went out of their
way to assist the THOA when residents’ complaints were escalated to them, Issues
at times getling resolved in a matter of hours.

looking at Installing solar panel lights
within our Estate. This matter will be
discussed at the next AGM,

Streetlights

Gautrain bus routes

Success has been achleved regarding
the Gautrain bus services. After 4 years
of meetings and requests, they are now
willing to create a route to Thatchfield
Estate. A link was provided, and
residents are encouraged to go to the
link and indicate ther interest insuch a
service. The link is:

htipsdisurvey | 23.arcgiscom/share!
LS ¢ Teb70d 1 7232015601703 31851
There is also an advertin this newsletter
about Gautrain bus services, Please
participate in the survey.

Ancther huge concern raised by our

residents was that of streetlights within ~ UPgrades at
our Estate not working. The THOA mails ~ Olievenhoutbosch
alist/spreadsheet 1o COT on a woekly Sub-Station

basis. | also raice these concems on all
the Tshwane Metro Issues social groups,
yet no action or commitment from
Tshwane ks received, The THOA Is now

In another development, the Centurion
Electricity Depo received 810 million
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to upgrade the Olievenhoutbosch
sub-station. The upgrading started in
September and will be done In three
phases. Finalization of this project is
expected 1o be the end of March 2025,
Thatchfield residents residing in Close,
Hills and Ridge have already seen a
huge improvement in power-supply
reliability in the past 12 months.

Security and garden
services

Thatchfield Estate also went out on
tender for security and gardening
services. Fidelity, which had served

this Estate from inception, gave way to
Imvula Security Services. S5G Gardening
Services was replaced by Quatro
Gardening Services. Both companies
started in July 24,

Guard houses, razor wire
project

The THOA had minor repair work

done to all our guard houses. Security
gates were installed to protect THOA
assets. Thatchfield Close, Hills, Gardens,
and Glen also saw the introduction

of handheld scanners at the gates to
address peak time traffic flow.

THOA undertock to install razor wire an
all cur penimeter walls, Crescent, Manor,

2 2

Glen, and Hills were the first to be done,
It is expected that our team will finish
the project by year-end.

Our boundary wall cameras continue
to serve us well, and various arrests and
preventions were made by our security
team.

Robberies at our gates

In the past, Thatchfield experienced
crimaes like hi-Jackings and armed
robberies in front of our gates, where
residents were followed by criminals.
Even non-residents visiting Thatchfield
Estate have been victims. The THOA has
come up with mitigations, Time delays
have been introduced to our boom
qates, meaning that the booms will
close after a certain time has elapsed
and robbers can no longer delay our
gates by putting their hands in front of
the eye of the boom censors, Therefore,
we have seen a significant drop in
robbenes, with nane so far in 2024,
Residents are again reminded that the
boom gates will only stay open for
eight seconds and automatically close
thereafter.

Roll-out of pre-paid metres

Thatchfield Estate residents recently
experienced a huge roll-out of pre-paid
meters from City of Tshwane. Residents
were also notified 1o upgrade their pre-
paid meters as the software installed

on the old pre-paid meter devices was
outdated. Residents still experiencing
issues with their pre-paid meters

must phone Tshwane on 012-3589999
for assistance. Residents still on the
monthly billing system will be attended
toin future, as the pre-paid meters are a
phased roll- out.

Closing dates for contractors

The THOA has already informed all
contractors building in Thatchfeld

that they must be finished by Friday

13 December 2024. They will be
allowed to resume their building
activities from Monday 13 January
2025. Residents doing small househeld
repairs like painting, tiling, roof repairs,
and other small projects on their ovwn
will be permitted.

fal o Peryrer vy

A big thank you
to THOA staff and
Board Directors

Finally, | would like to thank my
THOA staff for their unwavering
dedication and hard work this year.
We faced many challenges in 2024,
Your dedication, positive attitude,
and commitment towards our
residents was noted. We received
many letters from satisfied residents
and customers. Enjoy your festive
season with your families and loved
ones, and a merry christmas and a

happy new year to you!

To our Thatchfield residents,

thank you for your support and
involvement in creating a safe and
secure environment In cur Estate.
The love, respect, and words of
eéncouragement shown towards me
and my staff did not go unnoticed.
Your phone calls were precious,
and the conversations special,
Merry Christmas to you all and your
families. May you feal God's presence
and love during this festive season.

| would also like to express my
gratitude to the THOA Board

of Directors for their continued
support, dedication and leadership.
It is an honour for me to be afforded
the opportunity to contribute to the
Thatchfield community.

May God protect you all during this
festive season, and merry Christmas!

Kind regards,
Mossie Mostert:

Thatchfield Estate Manager
082 666 8259

Ihstchheld Haome Owners Assocation



A call to parents to deal
with misbahaving children
within the Estate

Thatchfield Estate is expenencing a
very serlous challenge of misbehaving
children. This matter is getting worse
daily, and it poses a =erious threat to
residents, Most of the misbehaving
children are teenagers. These teenagers
are caught either playing football in
the middle of the straets and hitting
windows, roofs, and cars with ther
foothalls or they are trespassing,
Jumping over the walk as a short-cut

to their homes, removing bricks from
pavements, and breaking pot-plants,
They also have been knocking on
doors and scaring residents whe stay
alone, and some have been caught
bringing In drugs Into the Estate. Other
transgressions Include smaking dagga in
emply properties, vandalizing electricity
boxes, spray-painting walls and street
signs, and insulting and disrespecting
secunty guards when caught.

‘Without discipline,

there's no life at all!

Residents (parents) nead 1o remember
that most of these actions can lead to
criminal offences, as some residents
who have been victims of these

acticns have opted to open cases

with the South African Police Services
(SAPS), This matter requires an urgent
intervention from parents (residents)
because the offences are increasing by
the day. These children are putting their
own lives and those of the residents

of Thatchfield Estate at rick. My fellow
parents, this is not just a THOA office
matter, it affects everyone. | plead with
you all 1o please instill discipline so that
our children can behave.

32

Speeding within the Estate

Speeding within Thatchfield s st

a serous concern as complaints are
received by the THOA office on a dady
basis about residents not adhering

to our roads speed finit of 30 km/ph.
Residents are urged to drive safely, and
to be always aware that there are other
road users, children, and pets on the
road. Kindly refrain from speeding. Drive
safely and save lives,

Noise pollution

During the festive season there will be
many celebrations in our homes, The
THOA pleads with residents to ensure
that thay are careful not to disturb the
peace of others whilst having their
cedebrations. It must be noted that it
remains a criminal offence to disturb the
peace of your neighbours, Remember
that the THOA rules are that
a)  Other than assisting to enforce
the Rules of Conduct, neither the
THOA, nor the Estate Manager,
his personnel, or security will get
involved in any squabbles betwean
different parties.
bl Any noise above 6.5 decibels
is considered a disturbance.
Residents must address complaints
of disturbances to the person
causing such disturbances, or
report o the municipality or SAPS.

Iwish everyone a happy festive season
and may God bless you all!

" HPeolL vseoevbdreonmiby

Taking care of our dogs

brought 1o the THOA office daily

regarding pets, especially some dogs

which are disturbing the pesace of
fellow residents. Some of the most
frequently reported complaints

that reqquire the residents’urgent

attention are the following:

* Dogs wandering around
unaccompanied by owners,
which poses a serious risk 10
fallow residents.

* Dogs chasing residents while
Jogging or taking a walk (and
in some casas biting residents)
because the gates were left
open.

* Dog owners taking their dogs
for a walk without any leash,
which scaras other residents
who are taking a walk or
jegaing arcund the complex,

*  Dogs wandering around the
straets are at risk of being hit by
cars,

*  Owners notcleaning their
dogs'droppings in neighbours’
garciens and driveway's.

¢ Dogs barking the whole day
and through the night, which
disturbs neighbours who work
from home or who are trying to
sleep.

The THOA Office cannot take
responsibility of your dogs/pets. We
encowrage residents 1o register your
pets, with current contact details
and a picture, with the THOA office
so that when something happens to
your pet It can be easiy identified.

Do 2004 Thatcnhaicd Home Ovinsars Assodiation



Festive Season Security Tips

As the festive season approaches we need 1o tealise that
livieeg in an estate does not safeguardd us against crirme.
The Tolkawing are Basic 1ps 10 AsSiSTyou duating this T

You can never be too careful when

Do not leave

it comes to home security. tools such as

» Youbecome an easy target when ladders, picks, etc,
you leave garage doors, house outslde as they can be used to
doors, and windows open. breakin,

» Donotleave valuables nearopen  »  Never leave keys in the insideof
windows or doors, an outer door that has glass panels

» Do notleave valuables inside your nea the lock, ey
vehicle visible from the cutside, ¢  Should you have an alarm system,

s Ensure that your garage doors are ensurethatitisin working
closed when not being wsed. condition and is tested reqularly,

»  Never leave duplicate keys or o Stop newspaper deliveries whilst
access cards in your vehicle, on heliday and ask a friend/

* Day/night automatic faht bulbs neighbour to collect your post
in the driveway will ensure that ®  Infoem your neighbours of your
driveways are only lit at night. heliday plans and request them 1o

keep an eye on your property.

& Ensurethatyour house hasa
visible and easily readable street
number, should emergency
vehicles have to respond.

* Haveall emergency numbers at
hand in case they may be required.

Kind regards
Carien Roos
Thatchfeld Home Owners Associanion

Gautrain Bus Service
to Thatchfield

The Gautram i< currently conducting a demand
survey in the Thatchfield area to assess the need
for a bus/mini-bus route and 1o develop a robust
business case for the same.

GAUTRAIN

JOYOU WANT C 2
METEUEIN YOUR |

Your support in completing this survey would be
immensely valuable to the Gautrain Management
Agency. Thedr aim Is to gather accurate data about
the likely uptake of their services should they come :
to Thatchfield. Lets all pleasa take time to respond Rttt
50 that as a community we can also enjoy the SCAN me
Goutrain bus service,

Have you! oy ‘
Compleie the Survey

Please use the link below to participate:

https://survey123 arcgis.comJshare/
bOd1c7chffTedl 7292065601 Tb 33351

Thatcha el d Boree Oamers As sa0amon
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Pets

- - - - - - - - - - - - -

On the 31" of December, people
around the world gather to celebrate
New Year with an array of sparklers
and fireworks, Although this is great
fun for kids and adults alke, itcan be
a night of hell for many of our furey
friencis. Animals are able to hoar a
wider range of sounds than humans
can, the sound from fireworks is at
least FIVE TIMES louder to them. The
loud bangs may cause them to run
oy arvd seck shelter where they feel
safe and secure. This often means that
they escape from your property, which
results in them getting lost or being
accidentally Killed as thay runin front
of cars,

We kindly request residents 1o please
ensure that your pets are kept safe
and secure during the festive period.

Here are a few tips to
help ease your pets’
stress during the festive
season fireworks:

o |fpossible, during fireworks,
keep your pets indoors with
the curtains closed (try to keep
dogs away from windows; they
may hurt themselves jumping
through 3 window).

¢  Switch on the TV or racho to
provide some noise distraction,

® Getyour petakitty cave,
cudidle coil, or even Its carier
o hide in.

*  |lyou know that your pet will
become very stressed through
the course of the evening,
chat to your vet about starting
calming supplements a few
weeks in advance and also
ask about giving sedatives/
tranquilzers on the night.

*  There are effective
homeopathic remedies.

...............................

Use a leash on your dog
£ you go for a walk to keep dogs
from running off or attacking other
residents.

If you are away on holiday, make use
of a reliable pot sitter. Residents must
please ensure that the pet sitter has
an access card to the Estate. For more
nformation, please contact the THOA
office.

The THOA security experiences
many problems with stray animals.

Unfortunately, we do not have sufficient

SPAce DO resources 1o keop all these
animals safe till they are reunited with
thelr owners.

Plaase ensure that your pets are
registered with the Thatchfield

gvailable too, You should
probably start your peton a
hamespathic solution a faw days
before the fireworks.
® Take your dog for a walk, feed
your pets and provide ample
water prior to the fireworks
starting.
Don't fuss over your pets during
the fireworks. Stay composed and
talk calmiy to them, but show
them that thera is nothing to ba
frightened of.
o Glve your pets a nutritious and
batanced meal at night - this
is likely to make them skeepier.
Alsc, put famiiar and comforting
things such as toys, baskets,
catnip toys, or chew toys arcund
them to keep them preoccupied.
Usa a laash or carrier if you must
Qo outside with your pet to keep
them from running off, which i
their COmmon responsa (o stress
and fear,

Management Office. The Pat
Registration Form is avashb‘e lrorn
our websnte ! f

! nt/uploade' 20
rer-Registration: Fon {.The
completed document together with a
picture of your pat can be emailed to
our office; acmnZathatc! r

We advice that you put an identity tag
on your pet o they can be reunited
with you as the owner should they get
lost. If owners do not collect their lost
pets, the pets will be handed to the
SPCA,

Don't forget:

® Ensure that your catand dog
have proper identification tags
ar microchips, and that your
information is up to date, Your
cat’s collar must have an elastic
insert.

¢ Dogs and cats are not the only
ones 1o become stressed, also
keep an eye on your pet birds
and small animals and take them
inside if possile.

The use of fireworks

The use of iireworks in the Estata

is iflegal. The National Police
Commissioner warned citizens that
fireworks fall under the Explosives
Act, and that any person setting off
fireworks without the permission of
local authorities will be arrested and
brought before a court of law. Let

us be considerate and respect our
nelghbours and our pets, as the pets
get traumatised by fireworks,

Thatchiedd Hoone Ownets Associabion
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Dear Golf Course Members
and Homeowners,

My name is Carel Buitendach, and

| am honourad to introduce myself
as the new General Manager of the f
Thatchfiekd Golf Cowrse & Practice
facility. | joined a few months ago and .5’ ¥ than 3 P v
lam truly excited to be part of this e m:auu:. ’:. ”.,;M. ‘.
exceptional golf facility. | Esturming to Pretoria, 1 tosk on the |
. role of Supscintentsnt st Centurion
As we wrap up an incredible year in \ u:u.mry {ishe Wosh recuRiLy
2024, | sincerely hope this newsletter u»:. i ::‘m
finds you in great spirits, L fucdlity, Thatehfield
Golt Courpm, i
- .
Course Updates and Highlights
Rainfall at Thatchfield PSR
This year, we've experienced lower- >
than-average rainfall during the We are thrilled to announce our collaboration with Light
rainy season. We remain hopeful for Works Services PTY LTD trading -
R e e e i Bootlegger Thatchfield")
natural beauty. located at Thatchfield Retail Centre.

Whether you're perfecting your swing at the driving range
or enjoying a round on our stunNing course, you can now
For our golf cathusiasts, grab a freshly brewed coffee, refreshing iced coffee, ora

Golf Course Developments

’v“"M
Ty
SN

you may have already delicious snack to keep you energized.
noticed some changes

on the course, with

more enhancements Night Runs on the Course

planned for 2025,

Additionally, we will We hosted our first-cver night run in October, and it was a resounding
focus an implementing  gycoess! These cvents will continuc cvery month, uclndmg Dccember
more cultaral practices 2074 Sy updated on upcoming
on our greens and ree boxes (o Improve runs through our social media plat-
playability and aesthetics. forms—Instagram and Facebook.

It's an event not to be missed!
As always, we deeply appreciate your

continued support and mambership,
Should you have any questions,
feedback, or concems, please don't
hesitate to reach out to our team,
Wishing you an amazing festive season
filled with joy and relaxation. \We look
forward to seeing you soon.

Warm regards,
Carel Bultendach

General Manager
Thatchfiedd Golf Course

6 ) Eecombae 3024 - Thatchfiedd Home Ownets Assoclation



It is that time of the year again and everybody cannot wait for a well-deserved break after a hecﬂcyea: However, before we all
packand go, there are a few points 1o take note of.

® Please closellock all your doors,

& Please make the necessary safety gates, windows, and
access arrangements for the main entrance gates to keep
paople that will kook after your uninvited quests out while you
property and pets while you are are avaay,
on holiday. ®  Make sure all taps are closed
*  You are responsible for the and that all gaysers, stoves, \
i isi ovens, toasters, etc, are
:lcm:::: :t'azs i switched off. ®  Forthose of us who are staving

®  Keep your gate access cards (if ©  Arrange for someone to do ' home during this festive season,
you have any} with you at all ‘ random spot checks in and please keep in mind thatno
times and o not leave them ‘f around your premises, if you are ﬂ;;aworb are allowed 10 be st

- - 2 within the Estate,
laying around as they may fall going away for a long time, 0
nto unsafe hands. @ Please arrange someone 1o o Please make use of demarcated

& Ifanaccess card gets look after your pets, if youre " areas as indicated by City of
misplaced or lost, please report notgeing to book them intoan Tshwane should you wish to set
immediately 1o the THOA to animal shelter, off any fireworks
block the card, -  Please save the following \ _

+  Plaase remember that if you numbers on your phone, in case We wish you all a happy festive
experience any problems at the you need to contact the THOA season, travel safely, and enjoy your
gate with entering or exiting the Security Control Roor at any well deserved break.

Estate, the access control guards time. The security personnel are  +
cannot open the boom for a | on stand-bry 24/7. Thank you.
visitor or a resident. The problem : i
will need to be reported to the co‘;':';;m Pieter Koen
THOA Control Room, and only i m» el IQP Secunty Contract Manager
the THOA controller can open . DEG BS S';::r
the beom via the biometric ey Johan Rossouw
tem M“"‘ Officer: 1QP Admin/ Staff Development
L. = =
Pre-approved access codes for vnsntors o These codes
. . must not be sent
Areyour ysitors strugaling with long B 2 1o food delivery
queues at the Estate entrance gates? diivers ot Ubet/
o Youas the Home Owner can now i c Bo!tdrivmk'
sand pre-approved access codes - TSRO O &y Cour
to family and friends via the & Thepre-approved access codes wil drivers. They
Thatchfield visitoes link, provide the guards with detailed are strictly to be (]
s Toobtain the visitors link, send an Information about where the visitor used for family
omad 1o admin2athatchfiold.co.x s going. and friends only.
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Wishing you and yeur {gan«ti("q a rest{;uﬁ
v O C 7, , /_ L - '
{)-e,.stt.ue Seasei, may the News (year CM"U’(Q
abundant pr.ssings.’

TY PARTNER OF ‘ﬁ Vnatenfield

www.imvula.net




